The Visiting Teachers of the Northern Virginia Area held their regular meeting in Manassas on January 16. The meeting was called to order by the chairman, Mrs. Rigdon.

Mr. Worrell had charge of devotionals and gave a resume of the book, "Moses" by Sholem Asch.

The meeting was them turned over to Mrs. Harris, program chairman, who distributed pamphlets on narcotics and gave us titles of several others which may be obtained.

Miss Van Anden, chairman of Research, then presented our research problem. Data for this study will be sent in for January, February, Warch, and April. The committee will work up a conclusion from these four months and present it to the group at the May meeting.

It was decided that we would use the present report form for January, using only new referrals for number of pupils and working out the per cent for each group. If, after working with this form, we wish to make some changes this can be done.

A 6th category was added::

VI. HEALTH Physical

Under the 2nd category::: SCHOOL ANTIPATHIES::: malingering (chronic school illness) was added.

After lunch, the minutes of the last meeting were read and approved and committee reports were heard.

Miss Sutherland was appointed chairman of a Nominating Committee to present a slate at the next meeting. (As we chose to elect our chairman and vice-chairman one year and secretary-treasurer the next, the office if secretary-treasurer will be elected this year.)

Mrs. Hatch and Miss Payne presented " Ways To Mental Health ", using the article in the magazine.

Miss Baccus and Mrs. Shenker spoke briefly on "Responsibility Scaled To Size" which was to have been the program for the December meeting.

After a brief discussion of the State Meeting, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Esther P. White, Secretary Treasurer

